
 

Indicators Progress Commission Meeting Notes 
June 21, 2024 

Meeting called to order at 12:01 pm:   

Present IPC Members: Jimmy Carleton, Natalie Carter, Jennifer Frank Pontzer, Anthony Garland, 
Elaine Hebard, Dr. Patria de Lancer Julnes 

City Staff: Justine Freeman and intern Jessie Arp 

Review agenda at 12:02 pm:  

The IPC reviewed the agenda and voted to approve it unanimously with a motion from Dr. 
Patria de Lancer Julnes and Natalie Carter.  

Review minutes at 12:03 pm: 

The IPC reviewed the minutes from the last meeting and voted to approve it unanimously with 
a motion from Dr. Patria de Lancer Julnes and Elaine Hebard.  

Discussion of Commissioners’ opinion piece at 12:04 pm: 

Commissioners discussed their opinion piece about the latest Citizen Satisfaction Report that 
was printed in the Albuquerque Journal.  

Review upcoming process for ABQ Progress Report at 12:11 pm: 

Staff gave a review of the progress for drafting the ABQ Progress Report for the second half of 
the year. Commissioners received a preview of the data formatting. Natalie Carter and Jennifer 
Frank Pontzer volunteered to work on a proposal for changes to the report that they will 
present at the next IPC meeting in July.  

Next steps and closing at 12:50 pm: 

Staff invited Commissioners to help share the remaining vacancies on the IPC. The Commission 
said farewell to intern Jessie Arp and thanked her for her work to update the data for the ABQ 
Progress Report. The meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm.  

  


